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I must qualify my pleasure, however, by recalling that too
much reliance can not be given to the yearly figure covering a small
area. Indeed a minor epidemic of infantile enteritis, barely
noticible in the records of a large town could materially alter our
good record. However, I am pleased to say that the general
tendency shows a definite improvement, as anyone can see by
referring to the infant mortality records shown in the body of the

report.

Infectious Diseases.

440 cases of infectious diseases were notifizd during the year
as compared with 331 last year. The most noticible increase was
in measles which advanced from 232 cases to 340, part of a national

increase. The disease continues to be mild in character and there
were no deaths.

A small increase was also recorded in the number of cases of
Scarlatina. This disease was also mild, and indeed it becomes
increasingly difficult to differentiate between this condition and
other streptococcal throat infections.

Tuberculosis.

The number of cases of tuberculosis has shown a welcome
decline, the first since 1946. I feel hopeful that with the improve-
ment in housing and the increasing use of more positive methods
of treatment, both notifications and deaths will gradually decline.

My thanks are again offered to the Housing Committee of the
Council for their co-operation in rehousing overcrowded tuber-
culosis families. I trust that the time will not come when these
unfortunate people will be prevented from obtaining Council
houses because of high rentals.

Housing.

[ am pleased to note that the number of new dwellings built
by the Council in 1952 has increased from 75 to 80 (64 houses and
16 flats). Houses built by private enterprise have also increased
from 10 to 31.

Finally may I express my thanks to the Council, Staff and the
Ladies Voluntary Committee for their continued co-operation and
help throughout the year.

I am, Ladies and Gentlemen,
Your obedient Servant,
J. W. A. RODGERS.


































































